
MEDIC ONE STAFF REPORT – JANUARY 2022 
 

 

ALS Update:                

• The HPU is staffed Mondays and Fridays through the end of January.  Medic One 
sincerely appreciates all of the staffing assistance throughout this process!     

• EPCR Committee will meet on February 16th at 09:30am.  We will be reopening the 
PCR/NO PCR MPD Policy, and are attempting to close gaps in DOA, MVC, and Lift Assist 
dispositions that do not have PCRs and are receiving coroner’s and private resident 
medical records requests. 

• TRU Committee will meet January 13th at 13:00.  This committee only has a Zoom option 
at this point.  We will revisit migrating to an in-person option in February.   

• MOUs need to be signed for the Entryway EMT process at PSPH.  Please do so ASAP so 
that we start up the process again going into Flu season! 

• Physio-Control adult AED pads are under a shortage nationwide.  Please do not discard 
adult AED pads that are expired less than 2 months.        

BLS Update: 
▪ EMT Course Finals were held December 4th. All students passed the course and 

participated in Graduation Ceremony on December 19th. Students have been 

taking and passing the NREMT Test and have begun the process for Washington 

State Certification.  

▪ Training and TAC continue working on job descriptions new Evaluator Process. A 

Lead Evaluator from each Department, and in-house Evaluators are being 

identified. Lead Evaluators will meet ahead of the Evaluator Workshop and will 

be assisting with the skills portion. 

▪ The Evaluator Workshops will be held March 1st, 2nd, and 3rd, 2022. Applications 

will be sent to all Departments mid-January. 

• OTEP  
▪ All OTEP curriculum/subjects for 2022 are finalized.  All Online courses will be 

released in January. Practical skills will be released throughout the year. 

▪ BLS Certifications are being processed for all 2022 recertifying personnel. 

▪ Make up classes are being held at Medic One for those missing OTEP Practical 

Skills for 2021.  

▪ In 2022, Training will be working with Lexipol (online training platform) for 

County-wide implementation in 2023. 

CPR Update: 

• Hands Only CPR Classes for the public will resume in 2022. We are currently scheduling 

classes throughout the county. 

IT Update:  

• Due to supply-chain constraints and budgetary considerations, Medic One will not be 

purchasing new IT infrastructure until after the first of the year.  We will be continuing 

to support existing infrastructure in the system, but will be unable to support system 

growth until after the New Year.  Thank you for your understanding.  

 


